



MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING AMENDMENT BETWEEN THE SPOKANE SCHOOL DISTRICT AND THE SPOKANE EDUCATION ASSOCIATION REPRESENTING SECRETARIAL/CLERICAL AND CERTIFICATED BARGAINING UNITS

The following agreement amends a specific portion of the COVID MOU regarding the tracking of student breakfast. All other portions of the COVID MOU bargained for the 2021-2022 school year and the Collective Bargaining Agreements remain in full force and effect.

The parties agree that due to the delay in the rollout for the Mosaic App that extended beyond the Secretarial training day and the professional development days for certificated staff, where training for the use of this app would have occurred, this use of this app will not be required to be used.

Through the use of the contract waiver process, schools may opt into the use of this application. By making this decision, schools are making the commitment to be trained on the use of the application and then implement it to track students receiving breakfast.

The district will select 5 of the buildings wishing to opt into the application to begin the training and transition. There will be a one month trial period for these 5 buildings to work out any problems and address any concerns. At the end of the trial month, the district administration may determine to discontinue the app for usage in the 2021-2022 school year for systemic or safety concerns for students. Should the district determine that the app may continue, staff in the 5 buildings will have the option to determine if they wish to continue using the app. This process will be repeated for other buildings wishing to implement the app.

In the event the district, using input from the Secretary/Clerical Leadership and bargaining teams, determines the use of this app should not be continued for the remainder of the school year, the Spokane Education Association and all schools that have voted to opt into the program will be notified.

No Mosiac secretaries, in buildings in which the use of this application has been approved, will lose work hours as a result of the use of this application.

For buildings that choose not to use the application, or in the event the application use is discontinued, the use of rosters will resume. Teachers will use the rosters to count students eating breakfast and the Mosaic secretaries will enter the data in Mosaic.

For schools that have all day preschool, the use of rosters will be used for both breakfast and lunch.

Jeremy Shay President, Spokane Education Association Michelle Jenner Uniserv Director, SEA Plante Jodi Harmon Executive Director, Human Resources Adam Swinyard, Ed.D. Superintendent, Spokane Public Schools 9/28/2021 Date

FOR THE DISTRICT:

FOR THE ASSOCIATION: